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Upcoming Events
November 4th — FREE PIZZA PARTY 7pm
 Come early to the club meeting and 
 enjoy free pizza, compliments of Hagerty 
 Insurance, Scott Spoerl Agency. Scott 
 will host a Q&A session at 7:00. Hagerty 
 specializes in classic and collectible 
 motorcycle and vehicle insurance.

Also November 4th — Club Meeting 8pm
 VFW Post 5716, 17980 W Beloit Rd.
 New Berlin, WI
 Nominations for club offi  cers!!!

November 5th — President’s Ride
 Check website and Facebook pages for 
 more info and details

November 11th — Veterans Day

November 24th — Th anksgiving

December 2th — Club Meeting 8pm
 VFW Post 5716, 17980 W Beloit Rd.
 New Berlin, WI
 Election meeting!!!

January — Installation Party — Details coming 

Volume 55 • Issue #11          November  2022

Wisconsin Club 
President’s Report

“Dedicated to the Unity, Sociability, & 
Good Fellowship of all BMW Owners.” 

Th at is our mission statement and that is what we had at the 
club picnic Saturday, at Harnischfeger Park. Th e turnout 
was great, the weather could not have been better, and the 
diversity of the attendees (and bikes) really sum up what 
our club is all about. I think we should do more events like 
this. Th ank you, Mona. 
Th e recent warm weather has been a blessing and I hope 
everyone has been able to take advantage. But all good 
things must come to an end and now comes the rain. Th is 
too will pass and, I hope, will usher in more pleasant fall 
weather, and extend the riding season. 
I am planning to lead a ride on November 5. I haven’t 
fi nalized the details as of this writing but will post on the 
web site, Facebook page, and announce it at the upcoming 
November meeting. Plan on a late morning start. Th e rest 
will depend on upcoming weather reports. 
We will reopen nominations for next year’s club offi  cers at 
the upcoming November meeting and may have the 
opportunity to vote in new members. Th ere will be pizza, 
courtesy of Hagerty Insurance, Scott Spoerl Agency, at 
7:00PM before the meeting. Th ree good reasons to attend 
the meeting. 
Enough for now. Happy Fall riding. See you at the 
meeting. 

 Bob Preuss, President

Happy Thanksgiving!

Beemer Buzz
Dedicated to the Unity, Sociability, & Good Fellowship of all BMW Owners

Wisconsin BMW Motorrad Club
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0fficials 2022
President
Bob Preuss 262-391-0550 
  barnrazer@yahoo.com

Vice President
Tim Koester timinator7000000@aol.com

Secretary
Mona Rihn 262-719-6026 rrrihn@yahoo.com

Treasurer
Mike Cohen 414-354-3577 
  2rpwis@earthlink.net

Board Member at Large
Doug Twing 262-742-3236

Trustees
Jim Galaszewski  414-640-3467
Jim Guthrie  414-510-9699

Constitution Committee
Tim Koester  timinator7000000@aol.com
Dewayne Williams 262-325-8927
Jim Galaszewski  414-640-3467
Shad Volbrecht  262-325-2674

Webmaster
Tim Koester timinator7000000@aol.com

Social Media Director
Heidi Goehring  262-443-2303

Newsletter Editor
Heidi Goehring  hgoehring@candoittude.com

Dells Rally Chair
Brian Manke 262-949-0715 
  bmwmanke@gmail.com

Sunshine Committee
Bob Reitberger reitone@aol.com

Wisconsin BMW Motorrad Club Newsletter: The Beemer Buzz
Volume 55 • Issue #11

Article submissions are due to the Newsletter editor by the 20th of the month for the following month’s
publication. Th e editor reserves the right to correct, edit, change or omit all submissions.

November 2 Mike Cohen

November 4 Amanda Russell

November 14 Christine Archer

November 22 Gordie Paulowske

November 27 Tim Koester

November 28 John Sobchak

November 28 Douglas Langer

November 29 Bob Lannin

Happy Birthday To You!!!!
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IT’S TIME TO THIN 
THE HERD! 

I am selling a 22 year collection of R1100RTs. 
• 1996 R1100RT that is seriously parted out. 
• 2000 R1100RT 
• 1996 R 1100 RT that 

is open running and 
complete. 

• R1100S with only 12K 
original miles.

• 2002 R1150RS with all kinds of goodies, 
custom made shocks, stainless steel brake 
lines, etc., etc. Full remus exhaust! 

Call Brian Manke at 262-949-0715

For Sale:
Pulled Pork!!!

You LOVED IT at the rally ... 
LOVE IT AGAIN!!!

Left over Pulled Pork from the rally was 
vacuum-sealed and frozen to preserve fl avor & 
freshness. Brian still has 4 bags, approximately 
3+ lbs each. 
Help out the rally fund while making your 
holiday entertaining easier. Just thaw, heat and  
    serve this delicious succulent pork with your 
  favorite accoutrements. You’ll impress and 
awe your relatives and friends! Better yet, don’t 
tell them you didn’t make it!!! Th ey’ll think 
your culinary skills have surpassed some of the 
best chefs around!
Suggested price $5/lb. Contact Brian and he’ll 
bring to the November meeting.

Wisconsin Club 
Membership

Many long and lasting friendships have been made 
through the Wisconsin Club since its inception in 
1967. You are welcome to come and join us and 
meet the friendly and knowledgeable people who 
share a mutual respect for riding BMW motorcycles. 

Our membership includes men, women, families, 
couples, and singles. Our meetings are open to all 
BMW riders. 

During the riding season, we sponsor many 
activities, including group rides, tech days, social 
get-togethers, and in September we host the annual 
Wisconsin Dells Rally. 

Visitors are welcome. If you are interested in 
membership, you will be asked to attend two club 
rides and two monthly club meetings within 12 
months prior to being voted in by the general 
membership. You must own and operate a BMW 
motorcycle. Helmets and proof of insurance are 
required by all participants on club rides.

Meetings are the 1st Friday 
of each month at 8 pm

(exceptions: January, May and September)

@ VFW Post 5716
17980 West Beloit Road, New Berlin, WI

262-679-0800

MOA Club #10 RA Club #10 AMA Club #2580

Wisconsin BMW Motorcycle Club
Founded in 1967
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Slimey Crud Run: Fall Edition
Submitted by dick Burton

Finally a break in the weather for the fall edition of the Slimey Crud. Cloudy skies to start, but beautiful 
sunshine later in the day and 60 degree temps. It doesn’t get any better than this for fall riding.
Arriving at our new location (seeking some place that’s 
open) only to discover the dining room was also closed for 
remodeling and we had to walk through the drive thru for 
service ........  have to fi nd a new corner in the world. Th ere 
was group of Goldwing riders present also heading out for 
the run.
By 8:30, the Black Forest Strudel Riders included: Bill Ewert, 
Pineapple, Duane Heins (guest), John Borden, Pete Freyer, 
Mike McMarthey, Ron Chmill (guest), and yours truly. Th is was a little smaller group, but we were all on 
the same page which makes for a great ride.
Th e ride out to Pine Bluff  was overcast to start, with but cleared into a beautiful fall day. Entering town, 
it was quite apparent the attendance was defi antly back to normal conditions as the parking lots were full 
to the brim and the quality of some of the restorations were show class... and of course there’s always the 
odd and interesting. 
At  11:15 we regrouped in search of curvy roads up and across the Wisconsin River on the way to 
Leland. Th e roads west of Madison are great for that. We arrived a little aft er noon. 
Capacity was just starting to build as we a little on the early side, but the town was a bee hive of activ-
ity with people lined up at  the Sprecher Tap for their world renown “Wonderbread Sandwiches” —hard 
salami, cheese, and wonder bread. Th ey claim its impossible to duplicate these at home. Sure miss Junior, 
the owner who pasted several years ago—they don’t make characters like that anymore. He was a prime 
ingredient of the Crud Run in LeLand. 
Th e local sportsman club always does a great job in the culinary department selling brats with all the 
trimmings and delicious pork sandwiches. Nobody goes away hungry. 
About 1:30, had kicked enough tires and seen it all. Time to hit the road and catch the Packer game.
 Next Crud Run 1st Sunday in May...excellent backroads...interesting people...and of course the “Iron.”
See ya there...
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October Meeting 
Minutes

Submitted by Mona Rihn, 
Club Secretary

Th e meeting was called to order at 8:07. Th e Presi-
dent announced there was food at this meeting 
which were left overs from the rally. We had pulled 
pork and buns. Help yourself.
Kevin Krueger brought a guest – his granddaugh-
ter. Bruce Bowman was also in attendance.
Mike gave the treasurers report. A motion was 
made and the club approved the report.
Vice-President had nothing to say.  
Th e Secretary read the minutes from the August 
meeting. A motion was made and they were ap-
proved by the club.
Mike gave the fi nancial summary of the Rally. Also 
discussed what was done right and what needs 
improvement.  Th e club voted to have a rally next 
year.
Mona talked about Harnesfeger Park in Dodge 
County and the club’s upcoming picnic.
At Brian’s request, Heidi brought more pulled pork 
(frozen & vacuum-sealed) left over from the rally 
to sell to members. 
Here are the nominations for 2023

President: Bob P, Bob L
Vice President: Tim K, Kevin K
Secretary: Mona R, Kathy W
Treasurer: Mike C, Jim Guthrie
Board Member at Large: Doug Twing
Two year Trustee: Bob R
Rally Chair: Bob P, Kevin K
Soc Media: Heidi G
Web Master: Tim, Heidi G
Constitution Committee: Kathy W, Dewayne 
W, Bob L
News Editor: Mona R, Heidi G

A motion was made to adjorn the meeting. It was 
seconded and passed.

920.605.6074
sspoerl.hagerty@gmail.com

Offering Insurance for Collector Motorcycles 
20 Years and Older at Great Rates!

Powered by Scott Spoerl Agency

Get on your bike, and 
before you even shift 
into gear you feel the 

momentum pushing you 
forward. Nothing should 

hold you back. Make 
sure you have insurance 
coverage that gives you 

that freedom.

Call for a Quote today!

Got Insurance Questions? 
Join Scott Spoerl of Hagerty  for Pizza and a Q&A 
Session at 7pm before the November 4th meeting. 

Happy
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“Stop The bleed”
Club Ride

            Th ere was a small turnout for the stop the bleed ride on October 12. Only three riders 
were able to make this one, and that makes sense as the weather was looking spotty there for 
sure. 
Dave Luber, Bill Ewert and myself were able to take a nice relaxing ride from Hales Corners 
down to Kenosha, taking in some of the side roads and spectacular fall colors. Th e weather down 
could not have been better for us. 
Once in Kenosha we were able to learn what I feel is a pretty important life skill — 
Traumatic First Aid. 
We went over types of wounds and proper treatment of said wounds 
(including touching on some “self aid” options). I sure hope none of us ever 
need this training, but it is sure nice to have it just in case. 
Th e ride back was not as nice as the weather just could not hold out 
any longer and got us a little damp. All and all, a very good trip.

Submitted by Mike Lambert, Ride Lead

Hmmm.... Translate the wind speed for the speed your traveling at and you’ll have an idea 
of how cold it really is when you’re riding. 

Note: Th is doesn’t take into aff ect the combination of your speed & the wind speed.
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Th e picnic was great fun. Th ere was plenty of food and 
socialization. Th e weather was beautiful. 

Mona Rihn – organized the event – full vehicle
Bob Preuss – co-organized the event – full vehicle
Bruce and Angie Bowman
Pete Freyer – Motorcycle
Duane Hews – Motorcycle
John and Lori Bordon – Motorcycle – let ride
George and Mary Lulling – Motorcycle
Bob Lannin and Laura – Schwinn
Kathy Waters – Motorcycle
Kevin Krueger – Motorcycle
Sue Rihn – Motorcycle
Tom Van Horn – Motorcycle
Dick Burton – Motorcycle

Dan and Jan Mueller – Vehicle
Doug Twing – Motorcycle
Gina Twing – Motorcycle
Jim and Loria Fuhrmann – Vehicle
William Al Chow – Motorcycle – Sorry for the 
killing the name
Ross Bennett – Motorcycle
Christine Ledezma – Motorcycle
Bill Saxler – Motorcycle
Dave and Margo Kurth – Motorcycle
Bob Reitberger – Buick
Brian Manke – Vehicle

If we choose to have a picnic next year, I’ll arrange 
sooner so that club members can camp in this park.
It was fun. Th e food was great! Th e chicken Bob grilled 
was from the rally.

October Club Picnic, Harnisfeger Park
Submitted by Mona Rihn
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800.800.5678
hupy.com

WE DON’T JUST HANDLE MOTORCYCLE ACCIDENTS:

Call 24/7/365
SERVING THE NATION
WE COME TO YOU

  •  Car Accidents  •  Truck Accidents  •  Slips and Falls  •  Negligent Security  •  Dog Bites 
  •  Nursing Home Abuse and Neglect  •  Pharmaceutical Class Actions  •  Wrongful Death  •  Police Brutality

Appleton | Green Bay | Madison | Milwaukee  | Wausau

We Have Collected
MORE THAN $1 BILLION 

For Thousands of Clients 

FACT:FACT:

More Than 5,000

Injured Riders Hired Us
VOTED BEST. RATED BEST. YEAR AFTER YEAR.

Wisconsin BMW Club
c/o Heidi Goehring
614 Barrie Street
Fort Atkinson, WI  53538


